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TERM 1 

Week 4—February 20 

Monday 17 Feb 

 

Tuesday 18 Feb 

Interhouse Swimming  

Carnival at the Aquatic 

Centre 

 

Wednesday 19 Feb  

Student Free Day 

Bishops In-service Day 

 

Thursday 20 Feb 

 

Friday 21 Feb 

Opening Mass 9.15am 

Student Representative 

Council Meeting.  First 

break. 

Spelling Challenj 

Chanel College 
11 Paterson Street, Gladstone QLD 4680 
Phone: 07 4973 4700 
Email: 
the.secretary@chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 

ABSENTEE 

HOTLINE 

4994 8901 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL—Dr Susan Bunkum PhD 

There is no doubt that the use of digital technologies and social  

media has transformed our lives in such a way that it is hard to   

imagine how we ever lived without them!  

Unfortunately, ‘sitting’ right alongside all of the benefits associated 

with the use of all things digital, are the negatives that we hear 

about all too often – online hate speech, cyber bullying, sexting, 

image-based abuse, recording of inappropriate actions and posting 

them on social media platforms, contact with strangers on-line,  

accessing inappropriate material on-line, gaming addiction, and the list goes on and on! 

It is these negative aspects associated with the use of digital technologies that present       

parents and educators with significant challenges. I would hazard a guess that there is no 

school or educational institution in this country that does not have to deal with the conse-

quences of the misuse of digital technologies – and unfortunately, probably on a regular    

basis!  

 As a College, our concern is to educate young people about how to use digital technologies 

safely and in such a way that it promotes good. The awareness raising activities that we ran 

on Safer Internet Day (11 February) provided us with such an opportunity. Safer Internet Day 

is a global initiative which sees millions of people around the world unite to raise awareness 

about online safety issues and inspire positive change.  

I would encourage all parents and young people to visit the website of the eSafety            

Commissioner (https://www.esafety.gov.au/) as it contains a wealth of information and  

strategies for healthy and positive use of digital technologies for parents, educators and 

young people.

Staff news: 

In the coming week, we will welcome these new members of staff to the Chanel College com-

munity: 

 Mr Robert Orr – Teacher of English and HASS  

 Mr Phillip Schipp – Teacher of RE and Music  

 Mr Brian Pengelly – Trainer Certificate I in Engineering  

 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

School Fees: If you are experiencing    

difficulty paying please contact the      

Finance Office on 07 4994 8926 or email  

finance@chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/


  GOOD NEWS 
Mission & RE  Support officer Kath Hore 

Good News 
 

Bishop’s In-service Day 

On Wednesday 19 February, Chanel Staff will join with staff from other Catholic Schools in our area and people 
involved in Parish Ministries to reflect with our Bishop and invited speakers.  The focus for this year is “What is God 
calling me to?” 

 

Opening Mass 

The Opening Mass for 2020 will be celebrated on 21 February at 9.15 am in the Marian Centre. All parents/carers 
are welcome to join in our celebration to mark the beginning of what will be another busy and fulfilling year. 

 

Year 9 Retreat 

Year 9 students will be attending their Retreat at Riverside Retreat, Bundaberg, during Week 6. Female students 
will attend 2-4 March and male students will attend 4-6 March. This retreat gives students an opportunity to   
realise, explore and share their God given gifts and talents.  Retreat information and permission forms were given 
to the students last week and it would be greatly appreciated if the Chanel Permission Form and the Riverside 
Indemnity Form could be returned promptly.  

 

Recycled Uniform ‘Outlet’ 

The Recycled Uniform ‘Outlet’ is available each Thursday afternoon from 3.30 to 4.15pm. Please enquire at the 
front desk in Student Services.  

Formal uniforms sell for $10.00 per item, sports uniform and house shirts $5.00 per item and jackets $25.00 each. 
All prices are negotiable. 

Donations are always gratefully accepted. 

 

Thursday Mass 

20 February – No Mass (Opening Mass 21 February) 

27 February – Ms Ord’s Year 12 R&E Class 

 

Class Mass is celebrated in the College Chapel at 10.40 am each Thursday.   

ALL WELCOME – Families, Friends, Members of our Parish, Fellow students!! 

Year 7 Retreat 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, the Year 7 Retreat Days scheduled for 17, 20 and 24 February have been 
postponed to later in this term and new dates will be advised as soon as possible.  



  GOOD NEWS 

Mission & RE  Support officer Kath Hore 

If you have any requests for either of the above prayers, please leave your request at the Office. 

Photos from the Year 12 Retreat 

Please Pray for … 
 

 People in our community who are unwell or       
recovering from illness. 

 People in our community grieving the loss of loved 
ones. 

 A year where compassion will be our action. 

 People in our world who are denied an education. 

 

Praise and Thanks for… 

 Civilians and defence personnel working to rebuild 
lives and to bring peace, unity and justice in many 
parts of the world. 

 Those who volunteered to be a prayer support        
person/family for our Year 12 students. 

 Many generous donations of uniforms – sold to raise 
funds to help disadvantaged children gain an            
education 



  Tourism Excursion 

Humanities, Tourism, Business Teacher—Candice Di Bartolo 

Recently the senior Tourism students were given an opportunity to investigate Workplace 
Health and Safety in the Tourism industry with a visit to the Mercure Inn, Gladstone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students were lead through the premises by the General Manager of the hotel, who shared his 
knowledge of the Policies and Procedures in place to best protect guests and staff.   

Chanel College is grateful to the generous members of our community who are willing to       
accommodate our students and provide insightful opportunities for learning. 

 

 

 

 



  Co-Curricular 
Co-Curricular Program Leader—Tania Fisher 

Photography and Art Competition 

 

For all the budding artists and photographers at Chanel, there are two exciting competitions coming up.   

The first competition for photographers is the ‘Intercity Images 2020’ where the top thirty entrants will have 
their images displayed in our Sister City, Saiki, Japan.   

The second competition is run by the Ports Corporation.   

 

Photography Competition: 

Gladstone Region residents are invited to submit their photographs, capturing the spirit of Central Queensland's 
lifestyle, people and environment, for this ever popular competition. 

All eligible entries will be displayed at the Gladstone Regional Art Gallery & Museum from 7 March to 25 April 
2020. A panel of judges will select thirty entries for exhibition in Saiki City, Japan, in June/July 2020. 

A maximum of two entries per person will be accepted. Images must have been taken within 12 months prior to 
the closing date. For full terms & conditions, pick up your entry form at one of the Gladstone Regional Council's 
venues and offices, including the Gallery & Museum, or download one from our website. 

Deliver your entries to the Gallery & Museum by 5pm, Saturday, 22 February 2020. 



  Co-Curricular 
Co-Curricular Program Leader—Tania Fisher 

Art Competition: 

 

 

Another exciting opportunity for local artists is presented by Gladstone Ports Corporation! Registrations are now 
open for Paint the Port Art Competition 2020. 

Public Speaking 

A recent 2019 study of the biggest employers in the United States, Australia and the UK - identified that verbal 
communication skills are the most sought after skills by employers! 

 

As part of the Co-Curricular Program, students are invited to participate in the Rostrum Voice of Youth 2020.  
The aim of the competition is to encourage secondary school students to develop their oral communication 
skills, increase their self-esteem and self-confidence and to provide them with an avenue to speak out on topics 
that are important to them.   

 

After the heats, successful students will progress to the Regional Final, Queensland State Final and, ultimately, 
the National Final in Canberra on 25 July 2020. 

The topics for 2020 are:    

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For further information on any of the above please go to Student Pages – Co-Curricular or see Mrs. Fisher (email 
tania_fisher@rok.catholic.edu.au.) 

JUNIOR (Grade 7-9) SENIOR (Grade 10-12) 

• The Right Attitude 

• An Incredible Discovery 

• A Story That Matters 

• In the Spotlight 

• It Gets Easier With Practice 

• Caught In The Crossfire 

• Isolated From Humanity 

• Life In Colour 

• Confident And World Ready 

• A Message To Critics 

https://send.shoutmail.net/ch/59084/19f35/2137355/u9unYFGq8.FrWSN_x2lNDIBNpfLmo7F59Hqx7W0L.html
mailto:tania_fisher@rok.catholic.edu.au


  SPORTS NEWS 
Sports Program Leader Kylie Kickbusch 

 

 

 

 

 

CHANEL COLLEGE SWIMMING CARNIVAL – Tuesday 18 FEBRUARY 2020 

 

TIME: Pool opens 8.30 am 

  Roll marked 8.45 am 

  Events begin 9.00 am 

  Carnival finishes 3.00 pm 

 

TRANSPORT:  If possible all students are to be dropped off at the Aquatic Centre (8.30 am) and picked-up (3.00 
pm) from the Aquatic Centre. If students are unable to organise transport directly to the pool they 
are to come to Chanel. The students will be taken to and from the pool by the Chanel Bus. In the 
afternoon, all students who need to catch buses from Chanel College will be returned to the College 
in time to do so. 
 

UNIFORM:  All students must be wearing their House shirt, a wide brimmed hat and footwear (thongs or 
shoes) 

• Shorts must be appropriate for a Swimming Carnival (board shorts allowed). 

• All students MUST wear sunscreen throughout the day (this will be supplied for you). 

• Footwear MUST be worn while entering and leaving the Aquatic Centre and pool (thongs are 
acceptable). 

• Bikinis are not appropriate wear for a College swimming carnival. 

• 1 piece togs for girls and swimming shorts for boys to be worn when in the water. 

• Bring a towel, food/snacks, sunscreen & plenty of water. 

 

HATS:   Wide brimmed hats MUST be worn all day. 

 Your hat MUST be on your head as you enter the Aquatic Centre otherwise you will be sent back to 
the College by bus to collect your College hat (and an infringement will be issued).  NO CAPS        
ALLOWED . 

 

FOOD: A very limited range of food is available from the Pool Canteen.  Students are encouraged to bring 
their lunch and snacks.  Remember to bring a water bottle. 



  SPORTS NEWS 
Sports Program Leader Kylie Kickbusch 

RACES  Competitive 50m Races 
- Only students wishing to go for Age Champion need to swim in these races 

NO heats – all competitive races are FINALS (fastest time overall from all competitive swimmers in the age 
division will get the points for first place) 

Participation Races 

• all students can compete to earn 1 House point 

• will be held after the competitive race for each age division 

• students can use floaties for these races 

 

PARENTS/SPECTATORS 

• Please accept the permission to enter the water letter on Parent Lounge to give permission for your 

child to enter the water at the Swimming Carnival.   

• Parents and/or spectators attending, will be required to pay the pool entrance fee of $3.00 before 
entering the pool facility.   

• Parents and/or spectators can sit at the chairs and tables behind the shallow end.  They will not be 
permitted to enter the swimming pool area.  

 
EARLY DEPARTURES 

• Students will only be allowed to leave the Aquatic Centre early if they are collected by their parent/s 
and have a signed note.   

• Students leaving early – need to have a Pass Out prior to the carnival or a signed note on the day if 
they are leaving early.  Parents MUST pick up students leaving early from the entrance of the Aquatic 
Centre.      
 

SUNSCREEN INFORMATION 

Please find below the type and ingredients of the sunscreen we will be providing on the day.   

• If your student cannot use this type of sunscreen, please ensure they bring appropriate sunscreen for 
them to use at the Carnival.   

 



  SPORTS NEWS 
Sports Program Leader Kylie Kickbusch 

 



  CAREER NEWS 
Careers Officer Leanne Crane 

Defence is committed to providing a national work experience program designed to: 

• demonstrate the wide variety of interesting careers available within Defence; 

• ease the transition of students into the workplace; and 

• contribute to the development of the skills of young people. 

 

Please Note: The Defence Work Experience Program offers unpaid work experience for students residing in 
Australia. 

 

See the exciting work experience placements that are on offer, visit their website on https://
www.defence.gov.au/WorkExperience/Default.asp 

 

If you have any queries or feedback in relation to the Defence Work Experience Program please email:    
Defence.WorkExperienceProgram@defence.gov.au 

https://www.defence.gov.au/WorkExperience/Default.asp
https://www.defence.gov.au/WorkExperience/Default.asp
https://www.defence.gov.au/WorkExperience/Default.asp


  CAREER NEWS 
Careers Officer Leanne Crane 

 



  CAREER NEWS 
Careers Officer Leanne Crane 

Congratulations to three of our Year 11 Students who will be taking up a School 
based Traineeship with Leisure Employment Australia. 

 

       Joshua Hoare          Jordan Zerner        Sarah Price  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The Traineeship is a Certificate lll in Sport and Recreation.  

 The students will be based one day a week at the Gladstone Aquatic Centre.  

 Chanel College would like to wish you all the very best with this wonderful  
opportunity. 



  Parents & Friends 
 

 
 

Calling all Year 7 Parents 

Are you interested in serving on the       

Parents & Friends Committee. 

 

This meeting is held once a month from 

5.30pm to 6.00pm 

 

Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday 

18 February 2020. 

 

No fund raising carried out. 



  REMINDERS 
 

 
 



 

  SPORTS NEWS 
Sports Program Leader Kylie Kickbusch 

  Notices 

 


